
HQC area employees had a wonderful holiday party at the Springfield Hilton on 
Dec. 7. Nearly 250 employees attended! 

DLA Energy HQC Holiday Party
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Team Energy, 

    As we rapidly approach the holiday season 
and the end of the year, I hope you ‘ve had 
a chance to celebrate as a team all you have 
accomplished in 2022. What a year indeed! 

    Here in the local HQC area, we had a 
terrific holiday party last week. Thank you 
to the nearly 250 of you who attended! My 
wife Teresa and I had a delightful time. It 
was so wonderful to get back together in 
person, seeing people talk, have fun, laugh, 
and enjoy each other’s company.  Brig Gen 
Canlas and I look forward to 2023 and many 
more opportunities for the Energy family to 
get together - both near and far.  

    As we celebrate Hanukkah, Christmas and 
other family or religious traditions, I hope 
that you enjoy time off with the company 
of family and friends.  We have all been 
operating at a very high OPTEMPO and we 
need to take some time to recharge.  For 
anyone who may have missed Brig Gen 
Canlas’ email sharing our holiday video 
message, you can watch it here (CAC-
enabled site). 

    This year was full of challenges and 
opportunities, but you have been a source 
of motivation with your optimistic attitude 
and creative spirit.

    I want to thank you for all your hard work 
in 2022, and we look forward to welcoming 
a new year with you!

    Happy Holidays to all, Dave

A MESSAGE FROM 
THE DEPUTY 

COMMANDER 
Mr. David Kless

HQC/NCR COVID-19 Status: HPCON A
HQC Occupancy limited to <100%, social distancing highly recommended.  

Conference room normal seating restored.
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https://today.dla.mil/DLA/Enterprise_Media4/index2.html?id=DLA_Energy_HolidayVideoMessage_December2022.mp4
https://today.dla.mil/DLA/Enterprise_Media4/index2.html?id=DLA_Energy_HolidayVideoMessage_December2022.mp4


FSD Awards and Recognition 
Several members of the Facility Sustainment Directorate were 

recognized and coined for their dedication during the FY22 close-
out of DLA Energy’s Sustainment, Restoration and Modernization 
program. These members proved vital to our ability to invest $867 

million dollars in the DOD’s fixed fuels infrastructure during FY2022.

 
 

Powering NASA Orion spacecraft
The Orion has returned to Earth after 
its 25-day, 1.4 million mile journey 
beyond the Moon. The Aerospace 
team supplied the spacecraft with 
the hypergolic propellants needed to 
make the journey.

Left to right: Brig Gen Canlas, Jason Hayungs, Darrell Brooks, Ki Mun, Precious Harrison-
Cobb, Lance Giddens, Stefanie Mancusi-Truong, Shawna Brancato and Mr. Kless

Mr. Von Dungen   
Mr. Von Dungen has been  with the DLA Energy 
E&A transportation branch for over 40 years! He 
is the sole authorized US Bank Syncada Invoice 
approver interpreting the SoW for eight Special 
Service Tenders, covering 5 countries, while 
working to ensure the accuracy of inputs and 
legality of invoices/payments. In November, 
he certified the transportation of over 530,000 
gallons of JP8 shipments to our military customers.

DLA Energy Europe & Africa Energizer of the Month

Happy Holidays from DLA Energy Japan!

Happy Holidays from DLA Energy Korea!

Happy Holidays from DLA Energy Europe & Africa!

More DLA Energy HQC Holiday Party Photos

Happy Holidays from DLA Energy Okinawa!

http://www.dla.mil/About-DLA/News/News-Article-View/Article/3241269/dla-energy-powers-nasa-orion-spacecraft/

